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NEWSLETTER 
A Message from the Principalôs Desk 

 
On Wednesday 18 May, we celebrated Trinity Day and gave thanks for the vision of Ben and Naomi Wilson and the support 
of many people whose hard work and dedication made the foundation of Trinity Anglican School possible.  On this, our 
thirty-third birthday, it is prudent to look at where we are now and where we have come from in order to formulate a strong 
and sustainable plan for the future.  It is important to remember that at all times, our students are front and centre in all that 
we do and we strive at all times to ensure that they reach their potential at TAS.  Congratulations to WRS Spirit of TAS Award 
recipient Stephanie Schmidt. 
 
Mrs Jill McPherson commenced Long Service Leave in early May and I am very pleased to announce that Mr Tim Manea has  
taken on the role of Director of Innovation, Teaching and Learning at TAS.  Tim comes with a deep knowledge of the 
curriculum having spent some 17 years at St Markôs Anglican Community School in Perth, WA.  Tim has settled in quickly and 
is looking forward to working with our highly motivated students. 
 
Ms Barbara La Coste will take some very well deserved Long Service Leave in Michaelmas Term (3) and Ms Michelle Breen 
will take over the role of Acting Head of Junior School - White Rock during that time.  
 

Mrs Margaret Kennedy 
Acting Principal 
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PARENT LOUNGE 

Keep up to date with daily notices through access to the Parent Lounge - https://alpha.tas.qld.edu.au/parentlounge/login.cfm

TAS Music News 
 

As Term 2 draws to a conclusion, many of our WRJ and KBJ music students are busy practicing to take part in the Recitals 
that will be held on Friday 3 June.  These concerts will feature students who have been nominated by the TAS Music Tutors 
to take part in this special performance opportunity. We will start the day with a lunch-time concert in Break 1 in the KBJ 
chapel.  The concert at WRJ will take place in the ñRed Squareò area and will start immediately after school with a 
performance by the WRJ String Ensemble.  They will be followed by a variety of students playing solos on keyboard, strings 
and wind instruments. 
 

In the last week of term, our school choirs and TAS String Ensemble will be taking part in the Cairns Eisteddfod performances 
which will be held in the Bishop Centre.  Many of our talented musicians and dancers will also be taking part in solo classes at 
the Eisteddfod.  We wish all these performers the very best.  Please remember to email your results to me so that we can 
acknowledge your achievements in the future. 
 

Just a quick reminder that registrations for TAS Music Workshop are due back.  Members of the Concert Band, Orchestra 
and String Ensemble will enjoy a fantastic two days of workshops on July 11 - 12 under the expert direction of Mark Eager. 
We will end our workshop with a performance in the Bishop Centre at 6:00pm on Tuesday 12 July and we hope that many 
parents and friends will be able to join us on this occasion. 
 

On a very practical matter, in our preparation for performances at Rock Under the Stars and at the Eisteddfod we have 
realised that some of our musicians do not have the correct TAS Performance uniform.  The black trousers, shirt/blouse are 
available from the TAS Uniform and Bookshop.  The boyôs gold tie is also available however we are finding it hard to source 
the girlôs scarf.  I do have a few to loan students but if there are any families who have a performance scarf that they no 
longer need, we would be very happy to have them back to loan to other students. 
 

Mrs Sue Stitt 
Director of Music 



TAS NEWSLETTER 
 

Edition Eight 

  Page Two 

Senior School News 

 
We are on the downward slope as we head towards the end of Trinity Term (2) but with that comes the realisation that end of 
semester examinations are looming. 
 
TUESDAY 31 MAY: Students in Year 7C will commence their Outdoor Education Program today completing the 
Wangetti Wander. 
Students in Years Seven to Twelve will complete the ICAS Science Competition today. 
 
WEDNESDAY 1 JUNE: Leichhardt House will come together in worship today at 9:55am with Chaplain Lorraine. 
Mr Osmond and Miss Warren will be hosting a World Challenge Meeting this afternoon commencing at 3:30pm in G30. 
 
THURSDAY 2 JUNE: Round Two of the FNQ Interschool Chess Competition will be hosted at TAS today.  Teams from 
around the Cairns region will be involved in this competition and TAS will field teams from the Junior and Senior School. 
 
FRIDAY 3 JUNE: Students in Year 7C will return from their camp today in time for the 3:15pm bell. 
 
SUNDAY 5 JUNE: Ms Warlters-Hillôs tutor group have a tutor outing today and will spend time together at Go Bowling in 
Peace Street. 
 
THURSDAY 9 JUNE: Block examinations commence today for all Years Eleven and Twelve students.  Parents are 
reminded that students need only attend when they have scheduled examinations otherwise they can remain at home to 
study.  Should students in Years Eleven and Twelve choose to be at school before or after an examination, supervised study 
rooms will be available.  Students need to ensure that they are dressed appropriately in full school uniform for all 
examinations.  Should a student be unwell and thus unable to complete a scheduled examination, a medical certificate is 
required as soon as possible to allow the examination to be rescheduled. 
 
In this unseasonably wet period, students are reminded that all areas in the school are accessible under cover so there is no 
need to get wet moving around during the day. 
 
As the weather begins to cool now, it is important that winter items such as jumpers and tracksuit tops are purchased from the 
Uniform and Bookshop as non-uniform items cannot be worn at school under any circumstances. 
 

Mrs Margaret Kennedy 
Deputy Principal 

TAS DATES TO NOTE IN THE CALENDAR 

SENIOR SCHOOL JUNIOR SCHOOL 

TONIGHT 

Tues 31 May 

 

Wed 1 June 

Thurs 2 June 

Fri 3 June 

Sun 5 June 

Thurs 9 June 

ñRock Under the Starsò at White Rock outside Multi-Purpose Hall 

Year Seven (C) depart for their Outdoor Education program 

Year Seven to Twelve participate in ICAS Science competition 

Mr Osmond and Miss Warren host a World Challenge meeting 

FNQ Interschool Chess Competition Round Two in Bishop Centre 

Years Seven (C) return from their Outdoor Education program 

Ms Warlterôs-Hill tutor outing to Go Bowling 

Years Eleven and Twelve block exams commence 

TONIGHT 

Tues 31 May 

Fri 10 Jun 

ñRock Under the Starsò at White Rock outside Multi-Purpose Hall 

WRJ Parent & Student Information Evening in Bishop Centre 

Years Three to Six Interhouse Athletics at Barlow Park 

TAS Performing Arts News 
 
New Equipment for the Visual Art Department 
We have recently purchased two new technological pieces of equipment for our students to explore and use.  The first is a 3D pen 
ó3Doodlerô which allows for sculptural drawing.  Victoria Phipps in Year Eleven has been experimenting with this and enjoying its 
innovative and interesting qualities.  We have also purchased a Thermal Printer which is an awesome machine that allows drawings 
to be transferred into silkscreens for printing.  Year Eight will be using this machine next term for their Visual Art course based on 
Totems.  The students are excited and keen to be using new technology in the classroom. 
 
Year Ten Wearable Art will be photographed this week by local photographer Colin Huber using the Science building as their 
backdrop.  Their FUTURE inspired designs will be showcased at the Rock Under the Stars tonight.  We hope to see everyone at this 
inaugural event to hear our fantastic Rock Bands. 
 
Year Seven students have completed a self-portrait using tonal methods and most of these are on display in the Stuart Library. 
 

Mrs Leanne Shead 
Acting Head of Performing Arts 
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Junior School Matters 
 
Students at Kewarra Beach Junior and White Rock Junior enjoyed last weekôs Trinity Day Celebrations.  Students from 
Preparatory to Year Four enjoyed lots of birthday fun activities and cake, while students in Year Six joined with the Senior 
School to celebrate. 
 
Trinity Day at Kewarra Beach Junior, as reported by Jesse Roche and Caitlin Allen (4D) 
Trinity Day is a fun day when we celebrate the Schoolôs birthday.  This year the School turned thirty-three years old! 
On TASôs birthday we had lots of fun and a visit from Bishop Bill, who is the Bishop of North Queensland.  We met him when 
we went to the Trinity Day service.  After the service Bishop Bill had to go.  As a kind and busy man, he went after he said his 
goodbyes. 
 
Because Trinity Day is all about celebrating and having fun, Kindergarten to Year Four did activities.  We did high jump, 
musical chairs, musical bop and many more.  Because the Year Sixes were at White Rock and the Year Fives were on camp, 
the Year Fours led the many groups.  We rotated around the activities and we had a great Trinity Day. 
Jesse Roche and Caitlin Allen  
 
Trinity Day at White Rock Junior, as reported by Maya (6R), Paloma and Tilleah (4S) 
Last Wednesday was Trinity Day, which is a day when we celebrate the schoolôs birthday.  On Trinity Day the Year Six  
students from both campuses participated in many activities including water games in our amazing pool, house activities and 
participation in the Schoolós Trinity Day Service. The service was given in honour of the schoolôs birthday.  Readings from the 
Bible were given and Communion was offered by our very own Bishop Bill. 
 
Towards the end of the service, Mrs Kennedy presented three Spirit of TAS awards, one for the High School, one for White 
Rock Junior and one for Kewarra Beach Junior. 
 
I was extremely proud to be named as the recipient of the White Rock Junior Spirit of TAS Award.  My mother and father both 
came to watch and I felt very honoured that the school had selected me to receive this award.  I hope that all the younger 
grades aspire to get this award when they get to Year Six. 
Maya Shepherd - WRJ School Captain 
 
On Wednesday 18 May, Trinity Anglican School celebrated their thirty-third birthday! All of the teachers from Prep to Year 
Four set up activities for the students to participate in.  We all had a brilliant time participating in games, craft activities and 
water play, just to name a few.  Everyone ate at least one piece of cake and enjoyed a sing along of Happy Birthday.  This 
day will certainly be treasured. 
Paloma Collins-Steele and Tilleah Hudson 
 

Ms Maree Bowe & Ms Barbara La Coste 
Heads of Junior School - Kewarra Beach and White Rock 

TAS Outdoor Education News 
 
Last week students in Year Five tested their resilience and organisational abilities during the annual outdoor education program, 
affectionately known as the Barra Bonanza.  The week began with sporadic rain but all activities went ahead with enthusiasm and gusto.  
Students abseiled, hiked to the perch of óWild Will Watsonô and learnt canoeing skills on the lake during the program.  The secret sneak 
stealth game was hotly contested during the evening with both sites providing a real challenge to teachers, who were spotting. 
 

Mr Peter Smith 
Director of Outdoor Education 

Year 5 Camp at Lake Tinaroo 
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Kewarra Beach Junior School News 
 
Community Matters In preparing for their upcoming trip 
to Canberra, Year Six recently invited Local Councillor Brett 
Olds to talk about local government and his role on the 
Cairns Regional Council. 
 
Student Journalist, Harry Moase, reported on the event: 
On Friday 13 May, Year Six at Trinity Anglican School, 
Kewarra Beach were paid a visit by Division Nine Councillor 
Brett Olds.  Councillor Olds talked about the role he plays in 
the local government, how he became Division Nine 
Councillor and why he wanted the job as a Northern 
Beaches Councillor.  Mr Olds also answered many questions 
from the students about local issues and new constructions 
such as the Tobruk Swimming Pool, the Youth Precinct at 
Trinity Beach and the leisure walk paths connecting all 
beaches. 
 
Achievement Matters Congratulations to KBJ Spirit of 
TAS Award recipient, La Bella Carolan.  La Bella received 
her award at the Trinity Day service held at White Rock.  
Congratulations to Artists of the Week: Christopher Spuler 
3R, Annabel Galea 4D and Constance Harris 6C.  The 
recipients of the Random Acts of Kindness and Good Deeds 
Award are Daniel Walker 5M, Ms Rheuben and Luke Leipold 
5L.  Congratulations to Matthew Elliott-Darlow 4C who was 
recently Sea FMôs Weather Kid. 
 
Lip Sync Matters Wow!  What an amazing competition 
was had at Kewarra Beach Junior this year.  A very big 
congratulations to all those who competed and all those who 
went on to compete in the finals.  Mrs Simone Calligaro and 
Arts Captains La Bella Carolan and William Nicholls had the 
most difficult task judging of the winners.  Kudos to third 
place getters The 1A Boys performing Que Sera, second 
place getters The Family David Stern performing We Are 
Family, P-3 winner Madeline Collins performing A Spoonful 
of Sugar and 3-6 winners Lauren Morris and Samantha 
Johnson performing Naughty from the musical Matilda. 
 
Library Matters Wednesday saw National Simultaneous 
Storytime take place in the library.  This is an annual event 
that aims to encourage more young Australians to read and 
enjoy books.  In 2015, over 500,000 children across 
Australia took part.  This yearôs story was I Got This Hat 
written by Jol and Kate Temple.  Wearing their own special 
hats, students enjoyed listening to the story and then shared 
the óstoriesô of their special hats. 
 
Tuckshop Matters A very big thank you to Naomi and 
Shoji Shimizu who captained the handrolling team of Wendy 
Matthews, Louise Ford and Allana Oates, making onigiri for 
the students to enjoy when the School acknowledged 
Japanese Childrenôs Day.  The onigiri were very popular! 
 
P&F Matters Special guests from Smithfield Shopping 
Centre arrived at last Fridayôs assembly to present the 
School with a $2500 cheque, the third place prize in the 
recent Shopper Docket Competition.  Thank you to everyone 
for lodging your dockets in the competition.  Your efforts are 
very much appreciated.  
 
 

Ms Maree Bowe 
Head of Junior School - Kewarra Beach 

White Rock Junior School News 
 
Achievement Matters We congratulate the following 
students who received awards at our most recent assembly: 
Bounce Back Brilliance Award: Katina Wilson (6B), Helping 
Hands Award: Robert Mason (6R), Young Round Square Award 
for Internationalism: Cara Coates (PD), Lara Carruthers (1W), 
Saxon SeeKee (2C), Chyna Connell (3M), Frances Gale (4L), 
Sports Person of the Week (P-2): Roman Mason (1W), Sports 
Person of the Week (3-6): Oscar Streeter (6B), Artist of the 
Week: Emily Mock (5G), Performer of the Week on piano: 
Joanna Chen (3M), Spirit of TAS Award for WRJ: Maya 
Shepherd (6R). 
 
Student Council Matters The WRJ SRC has plans underway 
for a óFriendship Dayô on the last day of term.  Students will 
share a pancake lunch with a new friend and will record five 
things they learn about them on a paper hand, which will then 
be fashioned into a friendship tree.  Students will enjoy an 
extended lunch allowing them time to enter into a game with 
their new friends and celebrate the end of a successful term. 
 
Recycling Matters One of several recycling initiatives at 
WRJ is Terra Cycle.  TerraCycle is a company that recycles 
many things considered unrecyclable and WRJ has signed up 
for the Oral Care Brigade.  Once we have collected 1kg or over 
of used oral care products, which includes old toothbrushes, 
empty toothpaste tubes and empty dental floss containers, we 
send them off to the nearest TerraCycle collection point and 
they turn them into something new.  Maya Shepherd, one of our 
Junior School Captains, has devised a House Competition, 
where each House collects as many oral care products as they 
can and puts them in a box at Junior Reception.  At the end of 
each term, the House winner is declared. 
 
Trinity Day Matters Students in Prep to Year Two enjoyed 
their Trinity Day celebrations and had this to say about the 
events. 
 
On Trinity Dayé 

ñI liked playing with my friend Elliot in the playground.ò ï 
Tristan (1L) 

ñI liked doing the rocket balloons with Ms Way.ò ï James 
(1W) 

ñI loved the messy balloon painting activity.ò ï Aleizah (2C) 

ñWe liked seeing our brothers.ò Kody (PW) and Banita (PD) 

ñI enjoyed making fruit loop jewellery.ò ï Lisa (PW) 

ñI loved making box creations.ò ï Isabella (1W) 

ñI liked playing with the water play activities.ò ï Stephen (1W) 

ñI loved making the magnetic peg bugs with Mrs Wells.ò 
Gyspy (1W) 

ñI loooooovved eating the gigantic cake.ò ï Bobbi (1W) 

 
Camp Matters Last week, Monday to Wednesday, Year Five 
travelled up to Lake Tinaroo (Barrabadeen) for their annual 
camp.  Exploration, hiking, canoeing, abseiling, sleeping, eating, 
tent assembly/destruction, night games and possum spotting 
were all activities that were experienced throughout the trip.  
Students gained skills in organisation, independence and 
leadership, as well as being challenged in a variety of areas.   
On our trip back to civilisation, we stopped by Mareeba Heritage 
Museum to reinforce our learning of 19th Century Australia 
which was covered in our History unit this semester. 
 

Ms Barbara La Coste 
Head of Junior School - White Rock 
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PHOTO GALLERY 

Rolling Onigiri 

The Boys from 1A 

Madeline Collins The David Stern Family 

Award Winners Term 2 Week 5 

TAS Tall Tale Winners 
Raphaelle Dossous-Parris, Emily Mock, 
Imogen Dunn, Hugo MacDonald 

Lauren and Samantha 

Award Winners Term 2 Week 4 Award Winners Term 2 Week 6 

Year Six with Councillor Brett Olds 


